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I’m really curious to see if Main Event trolls us like Raw has been
doing in recent weeks. I know we’ll be seeing some Roman Reigns
stuff but that doesn’t mean it’s going to be any more interesting
here. As usual it’s going to come down to whatever original stuff
they have to offer here and that can be all over the place. Let’s
get to it.

Ariya Daivari vs. Lince Dorado

So much for this week. Lince flips out of a wristlock to start and
sends Ariya outside before grabbing an armbar of his own. Daivari
stomps him down in the corner, only to get caught by a spinning
crossbody out of the corner. It’s too early for the shooting star
press though and Dorado is sent head first into the post. The Magic
Carpetless Ride (frog splash) ends Dorado at 4:29.

Rating: D+. If they could find two less interesting cruiserweights,
I’m really not sure I want to see them. This was a really average
match that was pulled down by how dull both guys really are. Neither
is interesting but for some reason they both have jobs and regularly
appear on TV. I know you need jobbers but could you find someone
better for TV matches?

Video on Sami Zayn vs. Braun Strowman.

To Raw for the first time.

Sami Zayn vs. Braun Strowman

Last man standing, meaning Sami is about to die. Sami gets in a jab
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and tries some kendo stick shots but Braun just breaks it over his
leg. Another stick gets about the same treatment and the moonsault
off the barricade is pulled out of the air. A few rams into the post
have Strowman staggered until he punches Sami to block the diving
DDT. Some clotheslines drop Sami, whose offense is shrugged off over
and over again.

Back with Sami being sent off the ramp as the match goes out of the
arena, meaning the fans can’t see. As you might expect, this earns
some widespread booing. Sami finally sends Braun into the equipment
cases so Strowman throws him on top of them. Strowman THROWS A CASE
AT HIM and thankfully it doesn’t cause a bad case of death.

Sami cracks him in the back with a chair as they stagger back into
the arena. That just earns Zayn a toss onto the stage, followed by a
whip into the screen. Zayn chairs him again and Braun is staggered,
followed by a crossbody to put Strowman through some tables for a
six count but Strowman is reeling.

Sami swings again but Braun grabs the chair and drags him up onto
the ramp in another scary power display. The powerslam on the floor
gives Braun a seven so Strowman just unloads on him with knees to
the head and right hands. Another powerslam on the floor ends Sami
at 15:48.

Rating: B. I had a lot more fun with this one than I was expecting
to as they gave Sami all the offense they realistically could. It’s
also a good sign that Strowman is rapidly getting the hang of
wrestling like a monster instead of just standing around and doing
power stuff. They beat the heck out of each other here and Strowman
selling yet still shrugging the offense off was done quite well.

Sami does a stretcher job but Strowman turns it over.

Back to Raw again.

US Title: Roman Reigns vs. Chris Jericho

Owens is banned from ringside, Reigns is defending and loses the
title if he gets counted out or disqualified. The champ runs Jericho
over to start as the fans are split on Reigns. A middle rope



dropkick gets two for Jericho so Reigns comes back with his string
of clotheslines. Reigns tries the apron dropkick but crashes into
the post instead, giving Jericho a near countout as we take a break.

Back with Reigns fighting out of a chinlock and hitting his modified
belly to back suplex for two. The Superman Punch is blocked but the
Lionsault hits knees. The other finishers are broken up until
Jericho grabs the Walls. That lasts as long as you would expect the
Walls to last until Jericho goes up top again, only to dive into the
Superman Punch for a near fall.

Another spear is broken up and Jericho takes off a turnbuckle pad.
That sets up the old Eddie Guerrero grab the belt and pretend to get
hit with it spot. The referee doesn’t buy it so instead the
Codebreaker gets two. Jericho goes into the exposed buckle and the
spear retains the title at 13:06.

Rating: C+. The ending actually deflated me and that’s not a good
thing about the top face on a show. There’s just no reason for
Reigns to keep the title at this point and everyone has to know it
at this point. He’s not helping the title and he doesn’t gain
anything by holding it so why keep doing it this way? I mean, other
than as a middle finger to the fans who want ANYONE else to hold the
title.

Bo Dallas/Darren Young vs. Shining Stars

Epico and Young hit the mat to start before it’s already off to
Primo, who walks into a string of slams. A fired up Dallas runs
Primo over on the floor and we take a break. Back with Dallas
screaming at us to believe in him, allowing the cousins to take
over. We get what sounds like a JOBBERS chant as Primo starts in on
the arm. A slingshot legdrop sets up another armbar as Aries
suggests a thumb to the eye. Dallas collides with Primo and winds up
on the floor as everything breaks down. Primo grabs a rollup on
Young and pulls the trunks for the pin at 10:12.

Rating: D. I liked Dallas’ fire but then again I like almost
anything he does out there. The Shining Stars are starting to remind
me of Lance Storm: they might be technically sound but that doesn’t



mean I have any interest in watching what they’re doing. Young
continues to be a warm body and that’s why he’s still on Main Event.

One more Raw segment to wrap us up.

It’s time for the Kevin Owens Show with a lawn chair, a table and a
man standing in place with a sign over his face. Owens introduces
Jericho as his first guest and he’s not happy. See, the fans were
chanting for Goldberg just a few minutes ago and that means TAMPA
JUST MADE THE LIST.

Jericho has breaking news: he’s the third (sixth) entrant in the
Royal Rumble! Owens isn’t pleased but Jericho says no matter what
happens, they’re still the champ. Kevin still doesn’t want to do it
but he gets cut off by Goldberg’s full entrance. Goldberg throws the
chair out of the ring and Jericho isn’t impressed. Jericho: “You
know what happens when you destroy the set?” Goldberg: “YEAH! Spear,
Jackhammer.”

Owens throws out the rest of the set and the brawl is teased until
Paul Heyman breaks it up. He says the Rumble will be elimination,
repeat, elimination, repeat but Roman Reigns interrupts as well.
That brings Reigns to Lesnar but now it’s Braun coming out to take
the mic from a cowering Heyman. Owens and Jericho bail to the floor
and Strowman is in the Rumble too. A double spear drops Strowman and
posing ends the show.

Overall Rating: D. What exactly were you expecting out of this one?
The show was another slog through the disaster that Raw has become
with some very lame original matches to go with it. I really wasn’t
feeling this one and I have no idea why I’d want to keep watching
this show if it wasn’t so quick with all the recaps.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my
new book, KB’s Complete Monday Nitro and Thunder Reviews
Volume V at Amazon for just $3.99 at:
https://www.amazon.com/dp/B01MQKDV5O

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling
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books at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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